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Unbeaten in nine 
'67s hammer Hamilton, take second place 
By Rae Peterkin 

Chan staff wrier 
"We have to be doing it 

with mitron," summed up 
Ottawa '67s coach Brian 

lra after his Ottawa 
juniors had extended their 
;unbeaten streak to nine 
.puma with a convincing 
4.5 win over Hamilton 
Sincups. 
•: An appreciative crowd 
:of 4,594 cheered the '67s 
;tine-goal output but saved 
;much of the applause for 
'Barry Ashby in the 
Ottawa goal. The 19-year-
old from Kingston was 
just short of sensational 
despite the one-sided final 
*score. 
' "He was challenging the 
Hamilton shooters all 
night and I haven't seen 
Barry sharper all season," 
Kilrea said. He had his 
work cut out, especially in 
the second period, when 
Hamilton outshot Ottawa 
16-9. The Fincups kept 
coming in the third and 
directed another 21 shots 
his way and it wasn't 
until Ottawa owned a 9-3 
lead late in the game that 
Hamilton got through for 
a couple of late goals. 

The Ottawa victory 
moved them into sole pos-
session of second place in 
the Ontario Hockey 
Association Major Junior 
A table, moving ahead of 
the urne Fincups. Ottawa 
now has 31 points, two 
back of Toronto Marl-
boros who defeated 
Oshawa Generals 4-3. 
Hamilton is third with 30 
points and they're followed 

They got their scoring 

chances, however, and 

Rick Szabo wasn't having 

one of his better games in 

goal for Hamilton. Bruce 
Baker, Warren Holmes 
and Dale Ross beat Szabo 
for two apiece with Peter 
Lee (28th), Ken Campbell 
and Doug Wilson adding 
the others. 

Ottawa trailed 2-0 on 
early goals by Dan Shea-
rer, his first of two, and 
Joe Contini. The '67s 

by Peterborough Petes 
who gained a 3-3 tie in 
London. 

St. Catharines and Sault 
Ste. Marie tied 3-3 in the 
Sault, while Kitchener and 
Sudbury played to another 
3-3 draw in Kitchener. 

Lose in front 
It was fortunate that 

Ottawa received excellent 
goaltending because the 
Ottawa defence and for-
wards played it a little 
loose in front of Ashby. 

scored six in a line, three 
in the first, two more in 
the second and a single in 
the third, before Greg 
Cause scored early in the 
final period. Sharer got 
his 20th of the season at 
12:18 and Mike Keating 
closed out the scoring at 
16:35. Both were Hamil-
ton powerplay efforts. 

"Szabo has played the 
majority of our games and 
had the best average going 
into the game," said 
Hamilton coach Bert 

Henri Laperriere,Institut secretary (left) and Pete Brisebois Hull's heroics spoil 
Stags' best effort Honor for Brisebois 

Murray Keogan, Bobby 
Mowat and Hugh Harris 
added the other Phoenix 
goals while Tony Feather-
stone, Pat Hickey, Vaclav 
Nedomansky and Tom 
Simpson (19) counted for 
Toros. 

Ron Chipperfield tallied 
twice to lead the Blazers 
with Mike Pelyk, Danny 
Lawson and Johnny 
McKenzie adding singles. 
Wayne Carleton was the 
lone New England marks-
man. 

Canada, presented Brisebois with his 

portrait by Ottawa artist Gerry 

Montplaisir. 

Brisebois was the club's sixth win-
ner as its sportman of the year. Past 
recipients of the honor include Sam-
my Godin, Alex Defayette, Edgar 
Robertson, Armand Bertrand, and Joe 
Tremblay. 

Institut Canadien-Francais D'Ottawa 
selected Rodolphe "Pete" Brisebois as 
its sportsman of the year last night. 

Although Brisebois, 84, excelled at 
lacrosse he also distinguished himself 
with the Ottawa Rough Riders and as 
a softball player and boxer. He is a 
life member of the Institut Canadien-
Francais and the organization, the 
oldest French-speaking men's club in 

Junior series tied 

Nepean seniors win 

Plumple and Bob Sicinski 
the Indianapolis snipers. 

Two for Vickers 
Steve Vickers bagged 

both Ranger goals but 
Jean Lemieux's shot from 
the point in the third 
period spelled defeat. 

The Flames are now 
tied with Philadelphia for 
the Division One lead. 

Dave Hrechkosy scored 
twice and Seals broke a 
six-game losing streak 
against Islanders. Dave 
Gardner netted the other 
California marker. Ralph 
Stewart, Bob Nystrom and 
Andre St. Laurent coun-
tered for New York. 

Paul Shmyr, Gerry Pin-
der, Grant Erickson and 
Ray Clearwater counted 
for Cleveland with Rich 

Historic 
deal made 
in hockey 
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deciding game will be 
played tonight at Carleton 
University's Ravens Nest 
at 6.45. 

Nepean coach Judy Ir-
win believes Owens and 
Hokin, both a shade un-
der .ix feet. could make 
the boy.' squad but not 
necessarily the starting 
five. 

"Basketball is their life. 
That's where they get 

wide receiver Ed Marshall. 
Trailing 15-0 in the na-

tionally televised game be-
fore an announced 
stadium crowd of 9,692, 
Florida came back in the 
third period for 11 points 
behind quarterback Buddy 
Palazzo, who relieved 
when starter Bob Davis 
suffered rib injuries late 
in the second quarter. 

The Blazers scored on a 
25-yard field goal by Dave 
Strock with 10:51 left in 
the third period after 
Palazzo's 22-yard pass to 
Matt Maslowski and the 
slashing runs of the 
WFL's leading rusher, 
Tommy Reamon, moved 
Florida to the Memphis 
seven. 

~ 

ST. PAUL, Minn. 
(AP) — In a rare 
move, a National 
Hockey League club 
has sold a player to a 
World 	Hockey 
Association team. 

St. Paul player-agent 
A. Keith Henze! 
announced Friday that 
Butch Deadmarsh has 
been sold by the 
NHL's Kansas City 
Scouts to Vancouver 
Blazers of the WHA. 

Deadmarsh, an alter-
nate captain with the 
Scouts, signed a 
contract with the BIa-
zcn last summer. The 
contract was to take 
effect in the fall of 
1975. 

Henze) said he was 
authorized by Vancou-
ver general manager 
Joe Crozier "to make 
overtures to the Scouts 
and their general man-
ager. Sid Abel. to get 
Deadmarsh sooner 
than that." 

Deadmarsh, who 
played Wednesday 
night with the Scouts 
against Atlanta 
Flames, was allowed to 
clear through NHL 
waivers and was sold 
Friday morning to the 
Blazers. 

Deadmarsh is a 
four-year NHL veter-
an. 

By Martin Cleary 
Citizen staff writer 

Nepean senior boys' 
basketball coach Ross An-
derson take note. If this 
year's team needs addi-
tional talent at the guard 
and forward positions, the 
senior girl's team may 
give you more than a 
helping hand. 

That's right the senior 
girls' team. 

Gay Owens and Donna 
Hobin could be more than 
just token women on an 
all-boys team. In fact, 
they could be valuable 
assets. 

They proved their possi-
ble worth to the boy's 
line-up last night when 
they spearheaded Nepean 
to its first Ottawa high 
school basketball title at 
Carleton University. 

The Nepean pair, who 
also play for the Rookies 
in the City Women's Se-
nior Basketball League. 
provided the leadership 
and combined for 25 
points in a 31-30 overtime 
victory over Laurentian. 
Owens scored 17 points 
and Hobin had eight. 

Nepean swept the best-
of-three series upsetting 
Laurentian. last year's 
champions. They won the 
opening game Wednesday 
48-42. Both teams as well 
as the junior finalists will 
advance to the Ottawa 
Valley championships next 
weekend. 

Shirley McKeague's 
accurate shooting from the 
charity stripe kept Lauren-
tian's hopes alive for the 
junior crown. Her four 
pressure free throws in the 
final two minutes gave 
Laurentian a 43-41 win 
over Sir John A. Macdon-
ald to even their best-of-
three final at I-I. The 

University of Ottawa 
Gee-Gees basketball and 
hockey teams started slow-
ly but finished strongly in 
their road games Friday 
night. 

The basketball Gee-Gees 
overcame a dismal first 
half, which ended 36-36. 
and defeated York Uni-
versity Yeomen 8I-61 in 
Toronto. Merv Sabey led 
all scorers with 17 points, 
John Plaskacz fired 15, 
Jeff Smith had 13 and 
Pat Woodburn added 12. 
Ted Galka had 16 points 
for the Yeomen. They'll 
meet Ryerson Polytechni-
cal Institute today to 
conclude their three-game 
road trip. 

In Kingston. the hockey 
Gee-Gees fought back 
from period intermission 
deficits of 2-0 and 3-1 to 
defeat Royal Military 
College Redmen 5-3. 
Chris Cahill. Bill Fox, Ed 
Cloutier, Andre Caouette 
and Garry Mahon counted 
the winner's goals. 

their glory," said the 
Nepean coach. 

"I think they could play 
on the boys' team. The 
senior coach has shows 
interest, but I doubt if 
they would patty regularly. 
There's talk that he (An-
derson) might use them in 
some tournalttents, but 
there's no point jeopardiz-
ing the tam because of 
them," she added. 

"But they are good 
enough to play on the 
team." 

Nepean led 9-3 and 18-
II after the first two 
quarters, but couldn't pen-
etrate the foAnidable Lau-
rentian zone defence in 
the third quarter and car-
ried only a slim 20-19 
lead into the final eight 
minutes. 

Owens, an excellent 
shooter from 15-20 feet, 
sat out the third quarter 
with four fouls, but 
accounted for I0 of 
Nepean's last II points in 
the fourth quarter and 
overtime period. Robin, a 
rugged athlete, has all the 
basketball talents, but 
occasionally lacks the 
desire to give 100 per 
cent. 

Martha McKeague had 
an outstanding two-way 
game for Laurentian scor-
ing 19 points, 13 of which 
came in a strong second 
half for the losers. 

In the junior game, 
Laurentian was led by 
Julie Murphy with 17 
points. Shirley McKeague 
had I2 and Chris 
Donovan managed 10 in a 
hard-fought game filled 
with turnovers. Floor lea-
der Heather Hutchcon had 
12 for Sir John A. Mac-
donald and Debbie Bolger 
added I I . 

Templeton. "Maybe," 
continued the Fincup boss, 
"I should have used my 
other guy (Mike Clark) 
when Rick was hit in the 
face in the pre-game 
warmup. He said he was 
OK after taking six stitch-
es to close the cut, so I 
can't use that as an 
excuse.". 

Kilrea's reference to 
'mirrors' was the patched-
up Ottawa lineup he used 
against Hamilton. Tim 
Higgins, Al Shepherd and 
Bill Neil, up from the 
Bees, all played regular 
and will be with the team 
when they play in Oshawa 
Sunday evening. 

More injuries 
The series of injuries 

which has handicapped the 
'67s is far from over as 
Jim Roberts was added to 
the list yesterday. Roberts. 
who was sitting out a 
three-game suspension, was 
injured during a noon 
practice session and will 
be lost for another three 
weeks. 

Roberts slid heavily into 
the goalpost and injured 
his back. It is such a 
severe bruise that he will 
be bed-ridden for the next 
week. "I just don't know 
how long he might be out 
of the lineup," Kilrea 
said. 

Danny Blair didn't play 
and he was wearing a cast 
to protect at broken bone 
in his right hand. "It (the 
hand) has been bothering 
me for about a month 
and it just kept getting 
worse and worse," explain-
ed the big right winger. 
Blair could get into action 
wearing a playing cast in 
another week. 

Norm Kajola is one of 
the playing wounded, al-
though he didn't see any 
action last night. He has 
a groin pull, but should 
be ready for the Oshawa 
game Sunday. 

Ashby was the Ottawa 
defensive star of the game 
and Bruce Baker's strong 
two-way effort earned the 
smooth skating winger the 
offensive honors. Holmes 
wasn't too far behind 
Baker with his two goals 
and an assist and there 
wasn't a happier player in 
the league than Holmes 
when he beat Szabo in 
the second period. It was 
Holmes' first OHA goal 
and came in the '67s' 
25th game of the year. 

Another casualty last 
night was linesman Pete 
Sabourin. He was perched 
on top of the boards and 
was knocked backwards 
onto the cement floor 
when two players collided 
in the same area. He was 
unconscious for a bit and 
missed the remainder of 
the third period. He went 
to hospital to be checked 
out but Ottawa team doc-
tor Rudy Gittens said he 
didn't think it was any-
thing serious, "just a 
good-sized egg." 

Between period en-
tertainment saw Canadian 
women's figure skating 
champion Lyn Nightingale 
and Micheline Rioux 
display their talents and 
members of the Canadian 
champion Ottawa Sooners 
junior football team were 
introduced. 

Then Palazzo sent the 
Blazers on a 64-yard, se-
ven-play drive that was 
capped by Ramon's 21-
yard dash for a touchd-
own with 4:02 left in the 
third quarter. 

Etter missed a 45-yard 
field goal attempt early in 
the fourth period. 

Reamon finished with 
125 yards on 25 carries. 
Jennings, the WFL's se-
cond-leading rusher while 
Memphis built the WFL's 
best record at 17-3 during 
the regular season, gained 
106 yards on 24 carries. 

Huarte hit 17 of 22 
passes for 198 yards. 

MEMPHIS (AP) — 
Running back Richard 
James bolted four yards 
with 1:13 left Friday night 
to lift Florida Blazers to 
an 18-15 victory over 
Memphis Southmen that 
earned the Blazers a spot 
in the World Football 
League's first World Bowl. 

The rookie's run came 
after tight end Luther 
Palmer recovered Dave 
Thomas' fumble of a punt 
at the Memphis 22. giving 
the Blazers new life after 
it appeared their oppo-
nents were on their way 
to next Thursday night's 
WFL championship 
against Birmingham. 

The Blazers, smarting 
because they haven't been 
paid in 13 weeks had 
vowed they would take 
out their frustrations on 
the Southmen. 

The Blazers assured 
their World Bowl meeting 
by blocking Bob Etter's 
40-yard field goal attempt 
with seven seconds left. 
Defensive end Louis Ross 
got a hand on the ball to 
prevent a possible tie that 
would have sent the sense 
into overtime. 

Memphis victimized Flo-
rida early for quick touch-
downs in the tint quarta 
on running back J. J. 
Jennings' one-yard dash 
and quarterback John 
Huarte's 45-yard bomb to 

1y Carina win servwes 
Michigan Stags enjoyed 

:heir most productive 
night in their brief World 
Hockey Association life 
but they still got caught 
in the jet stream. 

Bobby Hull, Winnipeg 
Jets' golden jet, establish-
ed a league record with a 
four-goal performance as 
the Jets outfought the 
Stags 7-6. 

Phoenix Roadrunners 
overcame a 3-1 deficit and 
battled Toronto Toros to 
a 4-4 tie: Vancouver Bla-
zers skated to a 5-1 
triumph over New Eng-
land Whalers and Cleve-
land Crusaders dealt Indi-
anapolis Racers their 10th 
consecutive loss, 4-2 in the 
other WHA action. 

Phil Myré s goaltending 
and second-period goals by 
Keith McCreary and 
Jacques Richard led At-
lanta Flames to a 3-2 
National Hockey League 
victory over New York 
Rangers. The win extend-
ed Flames' unbeaten 
home-game streak to 16. 

California Golden Seals 
and New York Islanders 
battled to a 3-3 draw in 
the other NHL contest. 

Hull, in boosting his 
league-leading goal total 
to 23. netted three goals 
in a game for the Ilth 
time since the WHA was 
formed, a league record. 
It was the seventh time in 
his professional career he 
has scored four goals in a 
single contest. 

Came close 
Stags came close to 

forcing the game into 
overtime when Steve West 
knocked the puck into the 
Winnipeg net in the final 
minute of play. The goal 
was disallowed, however 
when the referee ruled 
West had knocked the 
puck in with a high stick. 

Other Winnipeg goals 
were scored by defence-
man Hekki Riihiranta, 
forward Perry Miller with 
his first of the season, and 
Danny Spring playing his 
first game since suffering 
a shoulder injury Nov. 9. 

Tom Serviss, Danny 
Gruen, Gary Veneruzzo, 
Marc Tardif, Guy Trot-
tier and West scored for 
Michigan. 

Denis Sobchuck's pow-
crplay goal late in the 
final period provided 
Phoenix with its tie. 

Bob Mellor 

Some fun as yet another week comes to an end 
M~ 

Play MIMS is about to publish his fins book 
ofpoetry 

The hottat item to hit curling circles in a 
century will be the electric broom, say insiders. 
Besides the fact it beats the problem of those 
messy straws all ova the ia, it an be egeippe/ 
with a three-speed trace sminios to move itself 
aloes. Owe problem, however, is stalling develop-
ment. They haven't figured out bow to build in a 
thwack 

The MO Fmk& will moos be building their 
own areas, so they'll never be locked ow again. 
'We wouldn't bather.- mid a spokamas, "but it 
takes too hug for the Ottawa River to freeze 

~ 
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playen a cost-of-living increase, but the players 
turned it down... "We're making toe such money 
already." a spokesman said.... 

All the rumors about the WFL's financial 
troubles will soon come to an end. BB Cry s 
going to buy the league... 

The Oakland Athletics players have requested 
the league to scotch any idea of a sale to 
Toronto....They say they won't work for anybody 
but Chair Q ISey.... 

Ifardd Braised is plaaaing a public apology to 
his pkyers, m moo as they win the Shaky 
Cup.... 

he lameness has refund to leave Regina wakes 
be an take Gimp Reed along.... 

To hip atavisms skiers in Ottawa there's saw 
on the bilk. his C7pad as asked to install as 
artificial snow gun atop the Perna Tower fro the 
+Teter. `Wks it's snowing in tam, they always 
come out= Jobe says.-_ 

To prove that try deal weld rash inked W 
win, the Plaskiphie Ryas hod a MR iunitfB- - 
resomt vote is which they pkdpd gat w bit 
anybody for the mat 10 pia._ 

bee Gams will retire from football at the end 
of the season to gros apples in the 
Okanagaa_...He is attempting to introduce a new 
stasis called the Meatball.... 

Davy Lash will purchase the Vancouver Blazers 
and move them to Ottawa, on the condition that 
they all promise to shop at IGA.... 

The next intentional player raid by WHA 
ta will take piece is China_ Scouts have their 
eye ea a payer named Charlie "Kong" Foo. who 
came by his Manse in snack the same manna 
MI BM llsom Catis Gedhioa got his Meli-
a from the send of his shots bitting the 
backbends. Charlie hits the pat__ 

ES fade" nest stunt will be in Japes. where 
he well Mn. to jump a tucka-powered mata-
cyek goer Fujiyana...Bhthby Rlgp says bel be in 
the buck sat.__ 

A specialist is flying in from Taiwan to treat 
Ray Seueher's throat coco taon 
aeapuae twra_lloacier is reported to nase said he 
Sot worried about the spading t re a%eent. 
aaahiug tua." he ad, "lèapk hase bees aaediiag 
me for yarn."._ 

Oath Sade was pag to Sils all the Hamilton 

Jest se prat La Cain knew what be was 
talkies abawt, ` Baia as will introduce binwif 
to Toros by walking awns Lake Ontario.._ 

Belay Shops is leaving the Rough Rider PR 
job to devote bis fisI energies to making a 
assnebeck as a player ie the WFL... 

The his job is thedladowse Park Authority 
s to Moose an Sid offs sa sere the 
bang gam dewed tep at host owe every two 
yam— 

End of the week, sn't it? Okay, a license for 
fin a'pess, stuff n'morease, and the old Let's- 
Sta 	 Resnor-Game: 

Phew BS has applied for the Rough Rider 
pebheity and marketing job. Rider officials an 
SSW up the assiumement while they try to 
decide whether he'd stay with the team_... 

Nth Cases will sign shortly with the New 
York Giants, who've ban looking for years to 
find somebody who could out-Broadway Joe 

Since they're adding a new section to Lansd-
ale Perk anyway. Ottawas, civic fathers have 
dbeidsd se pat in artificial turf as wet. One sas 

~SS S se remark: 'What's another drap in the 

baker 

We Gass about to he hand by the 
C'hicbe LiSe Society. He was reoomsnessid by 
the CIL n the biais of his canning doses to 

pears sky is fàiigg— 

JCwisy -irjwire a few of the '67s pies 
sm. berne k ways ben w camel the Trott 

Mimes ~ 
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